# THE HART FAMILY IN COLOMBIA



January - February 2024



A Ministry Of:
"His Abundant Pardon"
Is. 55:7

Sending Church: Mile Straight BC 8448 Springfield Road Soddy Daisy, TN 37379 (423) 842-2333

Contact: Skype: mikerhart

mikerhart@juno.com Cell: 011-57-318-683-4202 011-57-312-353-1106

#### Praises:

- For A Lady That Was Saved
- For Visitors Coming
- Those Serving Faithfully
- For Provision, Health & Safety

#### **Prayer Needs:**

- For A Spiritual Awakening
- That The Lord Send Laborers
- A Permanent Place For The Church
- Divine Wisdom & Guidance







COLOMBIA

## To The Dear Saints of God Who Fellowship with Us in The Gospel,

It is a joy to come to you again by means of our Prayer Letter. We trust that the Lord has been with you as Thanksgiving, Christmas, and New Year holidays flew by. We trust you were able to spend time with family, friends, and brethren in the faith.

In Valledupar, the military (mostly young men) have been out after dark to patrol the main streets and businesses. A few weeks ago, inflation was at 10.88 percent. Gasoline and food prices continue to rise. We trust the Lord to help us with wisdom from on high.

#### Patience In Well Doing

Even with changing buildings and moving the Lord is blessing. A lady has come to know the Lord that we have been in contact with for a long time. She asks prayer for her son who is in trouble. Please pray for her to be faithful in trusting the Lord and follow the Lord in baptism. A lady from Venezuela has been attending several Sundays and appears to show interest in the Church.

### **Trusting The Lord For Opportunities**

A man who lives with his family in Aruba visited on Sunday and his dad died the very next day. We met his sister who also lives in Aruba and attends the same Church there. He, his wife, children, and sister are Baptists. I was asked to preach at the funeral. He and his sister plan to be with us in the short time before they go back. Please pray that we can follow up on the lost in that family that live in Valledupar.

#### As The New Year Arrives

We celebrated Christmas with the Church by giving gifts to the children. For some, that was their only Christmas gift. We delivered food baskets to each family and had a Christmas meal which was a blessing. We continue to hand out tracts and evangelize so that the gospel continues to impact lives.

Brother Harold, who is a member of the Church in Barranquilla, plans to be with us in January as he spends some time with family here in Valledupar. He was here doing that a few years ago and helped me evangelize. Also, around the mid part of February, we plan to have a Pastor from Texas with us, to evangelize and speak on the family. Please help us pray for that.

#### **Prayer For Our Family**

We also thank the Lord; Martha was able to have some important medical tests done that turned out well. In mid-January, I will be having a checkup about the surgeries on my neck and follow ups about my feet. Please pray for us to have wisdom and direction from the Lord that He would guide according to His will to serve in some place closer to Bogota for our medical needs. We need His help to turn the work in Valledupar over to someone. There is a great need for laborers in Colombia. We have a burden to prepare young people called by the Lord to serve in the ministry.

Thank you very much for making a difference by filling the gap for this forgotten place in Colombia. Thank you for loving us and the work here by being intercessors in prayer and giving from the abundance of your hearts.



The Hart Family
Michael, Martha, Hannah, & Timothy
Ezekiel 22:30